
  

Review of the Brisbane 2032 Olympic and Paralympic 
venue Master Plan 

Terms of Reference 
Preamble 
The Premier of Queensland, the Honourable Steven Miles MP, has announced a 60 day Independent Review (the 
Review) to assess the suitability of current sports venue projects identified in the Master Plan for the Brisbane 2032 
Olympic and Paralympic Games (Brisbane 2032 Master Plan). The Review will assist the Queensland Government 
in ensuring investments made in sports venues for the hosting of the Games are affordable, fit-for-purpose, 
deliverable, and create a substantial legacy with benefits for our communities. 

The Independent Review 
The Review will examine the Brisbane 2032 sports venues with a focus on the new and upgraded sports venues. 

The Review will assess the suitability of current sports venue projects, being affordable, fit-for-purpose, deliverable, 
and creating a substantial legacy with benefits for our communities, having regard to existing documents and 
studies including: 

• The Olympic Host Contract (OHC) including the final response and commitments for new and upgraded 
venues to the International Olympic Committee’s (IOC) Future Host Questionnaire (FHQ) and the Operational 
Requirements related to Event Delivery and Venues 

• The IOC’s “New Norm” with a focus on affordability, sustainability, and long-term development objectives in 
the delivery of Brisbane 2032 

• The sports venue relevant recommendations of the IOC Games Optimisation Group created in 2022 to identify 
savings and efficiencies in the delivery of the Games 

• The Elevate 2042 Legacy strategy and policy commitments 
• The Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) of February 2023 between the Commonwealth of Australia and the 

Queensland Government which provides a framework to fund key projects and initiatives to support the 
successful delivery of Brisbane 2032. 

• Project Validation Reports (PVRs) and Joint Business Cases (JBCs)  
• The deliverability of projects in the current market and macroeconomic conditions. 

The Review will also be informed by targeted consultation and relevant advice from stakeholders. 

The Review will provide a final report to the Minister for State Development and Infrastructure, Minister for 
Industrial Relations and Minister for Racing 60 days after commencement of the Review. The Review may also 
provide earlier findings or outcomes for Government consideration, ahead of submission of the final report.  

Further information 
Any proposed change of sporting venue resulting from the review will also require the approval of the Australian 
Government (where it is a funding partner), and (via the OCOG) the following bodies: 

• IOC and the relevant international federations for sports included on the Olympic program  
• International Paralympic Committee and the relevant international federations for sports included on the 

Paralympic program. 

The Review will not consider: 

• temporary sports venues and overlay of venues (for example, temporary seating) or training venues 
• the International Broadcasting Centre and Main Press Centre 
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• athlete villages, other than to accommodate venue requirements 
• minor upgrades which may be necessary for existing sports venues 
• other infrastructure projects outside of the sports venues program  
• the impact on the Brisbane 2032 Master Plan of potential new sports which may be proposed by the Brisbane 

2032 Organising Committee  
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